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Greetings, in the Name of the LORD! 
 
Sometime during October 31, 1517, 
the day before the Feast of All Saints, 
the 33-year-old Martin Luther posted 
theses on the door of the Castle 
Church in Wittenberg. The door 
functioned as a bulletin board for 
various announcements related to 
academic and church affairs. The 
theses were written in Latin and printed 
on a folio sheet by the printer Johann 
Gruenenberg, one of the many 
entrepreneurs in the new print medium 
first used in Germany about 1450. 
Luther was calling for a "disputation on 
the power and efficacy of indulgences 
out of love and zeal for truth and the 
desire to bring it to light." He did so as 
a faithful monk and priest who had 
been appointed professor of biblical 
theology at the University of 
Wittenberg, a small, virtually unknown 
institution in a small town. 
Some copies of the theses were sent to 
friends and church officials, but the 
disputation never took place. Albert of 
Brandenburg, archbishop of Mainz, 
sent the theses to some theologians 
whose judgment moved him to send a 
copy to Rome and demand action 
against Luther. By the early months of 
1518, the theses had been reprinted in 
many cities, and Luther's name had 
become associated with demands for 
radical change in the church. He had 
become front-page news. 
Why? Luther was calling for a debate 
on the relationship between money 
and religion. "Indulgences" had 
become the complex instruments for 
granting forgiveness of sins. The 
granting of forgiveness in the 
sacrament of penance was based on 
the "power of the keys" given to the 
apostles according to Matthew 16:18, 

and was used to discipline sinners. 
Penitent sinners were asked to show 
regret for their sins (contrition), confess 
them to a priest (confession), and do 
penitential work to atone for them 
(satisfaction). 
Indulgences were issued by executive 
papal order and by written permission 
in various bishoprics, and they were 
meant to relax or commute the penitent 
sinner's work of satisfaction. By the late 
eleventh century it had become 
customary to issue indulgences to 
volunteers taking part in crusades to 
the Holy Land against the Muslims; all 
sins would be forgiven anyone 
participating in such a dangerous but 
holy enterprise. After 1300 a complete 
commutation of satisfaction was 
granted to all pilgrims visiting holy 
shrines in Rome during "jubilee years" 
(at first every hundred years, and, 
eventually, every twenty-five years). 
Abuses soon abounded: "permits" 
were issued offering release from all 
temporal punishment—indeed, from 
punishment in purgatory—for a specific 
payment as determined by the church. 
Some popes pursued their "edifice 
complex" by collecting large sums 
through the sale of indulgences. Pope 
Julius II, for example, granted a "jubilee 
indulgence" in 1510, the proceeds of 
which were used to build the new 
basilica of St. Peter in Rome. 
In 1515, Pope Leo X commissioned 
Albert of Brandenburg to use the 
Dominican order to sell St. Peter 
indulgences in his lands. Albert owed a 
large sum to Rome for having granted 
him a special dispensation to become 
the ecclesiastical prince ruling three 
territories (Mainz, Magdeburg, and 
Halberstadt). He borrowed the money 

from the Fugger bank in Augsburg, 
which engaged an experienced 
indulgences salesman, the Dominican 
John Tetzel, to run the indulgences 
traffic; one half of the proceeds went to 
Albert and the Fuggers, the other half 
to Rome. Tetzel's campaign gave rise 
to the famous jingle, "As soon as the 
coin in the coffer rings, a soul from 
purgatory springs." 
The issue of indulgences had now 
become linked to the prevalent anxiety 
regarding death and the final judgment. 
This anxiety was fueled by a runaway 
credit system based on printed money 
and the new banking system. 
Luther attacked the abuse of 
indulgence sales in sermons, in 
counseling sessions, and, finally, in the 
Ninety-Five Theses, which rang out the 
revolutionary theme of the 
Reformation: "When our Lord and 
Master Jesus Christ said, 'Repent,' He 
willed the entire life of believers to be 
one of repentance". 
By 1520, Luther announced that 
baptism is the only indulgence 
necessary for salvation. All of life is a 
"return to baptism" in the sense that 
one clings to the divine promise of 
salvation through faith in Jesus Christ 
alone, who by his life, death, and 
resurrection liberated humankind from 
all punishment for sin. One lives by 
trusting in Christ alone and thus 
becoming a Christ to the neighbor in 
need rather than by trying to pacify 
God. 
It is this simple reaffirmation of the 
ancient Christian "good news," the 
gospel, that created in the church 
catholic the reform movement that 
attracted legions in Germany and other 
European territories. The movement 
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was propelled by slogans stressing the 
essentials of Christianity: faith alone, 
grace alone, Christ alone. Many joined 
because Luther criticized the papacy, 
which had claimed to have power over 
every soul. "Why does not the pope 
whose wealth today is greater than the 
wealth of the richest Crassus (a 
wealthy Roman nicknamed "Fats," who 
died in 53 B.C.) build this one basilica 
of St. Peter with his own money rather 
than with the money of poor 
believers?"  
The Ninety-Five Theses were the straw 
that broke the Catholic camel's back. 
When Luther was asked later why he 

had done what he did, he answered, "I 
never wanted to do it, but was forced 
into it when I had to become a Doctor 
of Holy Scripture against my will." 
Though condemned by church and 
state, Luther survived the attempts to 
burn him as a heretic. 
This all occurred 499 years ago this 
month. As we move into the 500th year 
of the Reformation, we look back at not 
only the history, but also we reflect on 
how we as God’s children must 
continually be reformed to His ways 
rather than our own ways. We as 
Lutherans will of course celebrate the 
500th Anniversary of this event in 

special ways. One way, will be a mass 
worship service at MSU’s Breslin 
Center next October, more to come on 
that. But as we look backward and 
forward concerning the Reformation, 
let us make a new commitment to each 
of us individually reforming our own 
selves. 
In HIS Service 

 
Pastor Erv 

 
September Voters Meeting  – The meeting opened at 7 p.m. with a message and prayer by Pastor Hutter. The 
minutes were accepted as presented. The Financial Secretary’s report was accepted as presented. There was 
no Treasurer’s Report. Scott said he would have a report next month. OLD BUSINESS: Gary Leinberger 
expressed thanks to everyone who worked on Vacation Bible School.  BOARD OF ELDERS: The board met on 
Sunday evening and will now meet each month on the Sunday evening before Voters Meeting. The accepted all 
the new members. They are still looking for ways to reach out to the members who have quit attending.  BOARD 
OF TRUSTEES: The roof has been fixed. Gary and Mark are going to make a new shelf for the carillon equipment 
that is in poor condition because of the leak.  BOARD OF EDUCATION: The Board has hired a preschool 
assistant and all contracts have been signed. Vacation Bible School was a great success with almost 40 children 
attending each evening and 20 volunteers helping. Sunday School has started and a midweek evening Bible 
Class has begun on Wednesdays at 6:30 p.m. PASTOR’S REPORT: Pastor reported that the average 
attendance is 105 (summer 80). He had seven funerals. Nineteen members have joined since he arrived in 
March. We will welcome them into the congregation on September 25th during the Worship Service and a potluck 
dinner following the Service. He also mentioned that we are looking for a wedding coordinator to supervise 
weddings at Pilgrim. We would prefer a member, but would consider someone else. It is a paid position with 
wages to be determined. Pastor has 3 children starting confirmation class and one who is finishing his second 
year this fall. Next month Pastor will not be at the Voters Meeting as he will be at the Pastor’s Conference at 
Boyne Mountain, October 9th to the 12th.  NEW BUSINESS:  Our 75th Anniversary is coming in 2017. Plans are 
being made to form an Anniversary Committee to start in the fall. The Trustees will look into getting a security 
door for the inside hallway door.  Budgets need to be handed in before the week of the next Voter’s meeting. 
Pastor closed with a responsive service. The meeting closed with a prayer at 7:45 p.m. 

PILGRIM SERVING IN OCTOBER –  
 
Elders-  Sat  -  Paul Pett 

  Sun  -  Dan Johnson 
 
Altar Guild - Dolores Mast  
   
 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE OCTOBER 20 th  
 
CHOIR STARTING – Choir is starting practice on 
Tuesday, October 4th at 6:30 p.m.  More voices are 

needed and would be gladly welcome! Please think 
about singing praises to our Lord and devoting one 
hour a week for practice. 
 
WOMEN'S GUILD – The next meeting of Women's 
Guild will be on Thursday, October 13th at 7:00 p.m.  
The hostesses are Wendy Dominowski and Ruth 
Manke. It is LWML night so bring your mite boxes. 

QUILTERS 
NEEDED – 
The quilters 
are in need 



of a couple of people who can sew either here or at 
home. If you would like to help out with this volunteer 
effort please contact the church office, 893-7224.   
 
LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF  - Once again we are 
collecting for Lutheran World Relief. They are still not 
accepting any items of clothing. Items needed are 
new bars of soap, blankets, and cash. Remember 
that soap is very scarce in other parts of the world 
and can sell for as much as $10.00 a bar, it it's even 
available at all! Please bring your donations to the 
church by October 16th. A gift of $5 will purchase a 
blanket. There is a collection box in the hallway by a 
quilt that the ladies have made. For each $5 
deposited, please pin a pretend $5 bill to the quilt. 
Let's fill it up with our donations! We are designating 
the first three Sundays in October as Soapy 

Sundays. We are asking everyone (man, woman, 
and child) who attends church on these days to bring 
a new bar of soap with them. With your donations we 
will have lots of soap to send to the needy. We will 
be packing the boxes for Lutheran World Relief on 
Monday morning, October 17th and a few hands are 
needed to help pack boxes and load vehicles. 
Please contact the church office if you are available 
to help out, 893-7224. 
 

 
 

 
 
ATTENDANCE & CONTRIBUTION – 
 
SAT  SUN  H.C.  GEN FUND IMP FUND  TOTAL  + OR – 
8/27=33  8/28=49            1,977.54          1,977.54  -    35  
9/03=36  9/04=41   69       2,154.02         2,154.02  +  142 
9/10=23  9/11=65          1,499.10                1,499.10  -   513 
9/17=33  9/18=63    81      1,816.80       20.00      1,836.80  -   175 
       $  7,447.46 $    20.00  $ 7,467.46    - 581 
 
Special Gifts . . Adopt-a-Student, $5.00; Duke Memorial, $75.00; Witzke Memorial, $75.00; Together in Mission 
(Pastor Mahlburg), $80.00; Fellowship Committee Gift, $66.00 
 

OUR STEWARDSHIP TO THE LORD AND TO PILGRIM  
 

 Pilgrim's 2016 Budget      $104,638.00 
 Budget through September 18th        $  76,466,26 
 Contributions through September 18th        $  80,959.98 
 Contributions Over Budget needs    $    4,494.34 

 
October is Clergy Appreciation Month. We would like to encourage all 
members of Pilgrim to thank Pastor Hutter and his family for their 
commitment to our congregation with a card or note, a surprise or treat. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



ADVENT BY CANDLELIGHT  – Pilgrim Lutheran Church is once 
again proud to host "Advent by Candlelight." The date is 
Tuesday, November 29 th. Everyone who attended last year had 
a wonderful time of inspiration, fellowship and, of course, great 
desserts! We hope to have a full house this year. For those who 
couldn't attend last year and don't know what it's all about, here 

are a few details. As a hostess you will decorate a round table with your favorite Christmas centerpiece, candles 
and dishes with which to serve your guests your favorite dessert. Everyone will get the opportunity to view all 
the decorated tables at 6:30 p.m. Following that we will then sit down for dessert and conversation. After this we 
will all be ushered into the church sanctuary for a special Service of joyful music and inspirational speakers. We 
consider "Advent by Candlelight" to be a meaningful, worshipful, experience that will fill you with joy and the real 
meaning of Christmas. This is for ALL WOMEN  of Pilgrim, not just those who attend Women's Guild meetings. 
On the weekend of October 8th & 9th we will have a registration table set up in the hallway for you to sign up to 
be a hostess. Being a hostess means you will set a table for yourself and 5 or 7 women friends or relatives (no 
one younger that high school age, please). We are offering you the opportunity to have a table of six or a table 
of eight. If you feel you can't do a table by yourself, you may sign up with a friend. After you have signed up, you 
will receive a registration form and information packet with all the details about hosting a table. Registration will 
be on a first come-first serve basis. All registration forms must be turned into the church office by November 7th. 
We are asking everyone who has attended and enjoyed "Advent by Candlelight" to consider being on the 
committee. To volunteer or if you have any questions, please contact Mary Setzer, 893-7224.  
 
BOARD OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
 
Preschool - The Board of Christian Education is pleased to announce that Amie Smith has accepted the open 
position of Preschool Teaching Assistant.  General Summary:   Pilgrim Lutheran Preschool Teachers are 
responsible for planning, organizing, and implementing an appropriate instructional program in a Christ-Centered 
learning environment that guides and encourages students to develop and fulfill their 
academic, social, and spiritual potential. 
 
Amie comes to Pilgrim with a Bachelor of Science in Early Childhood Education from Ferris 
State University.  She has work experiences as a Lead Teacher, Assistant Preschool 
Teacher, and child care worker.  Please help us welcome Amie Smith. 
 
The upcoming year will see a positive strengthening of the Preschool program. 
 
Contracts have been reviewed, updated, and signed by Linda and Amie.  The Preschool 
budget has been developed for presentation. 
 
Current outcomes of the four (4) goals set by the Board of Christian Education during the February 2016 
Leadership Retreat are as follows: 
 
1.  Continue Sunday School - Three (3) education levels began on September 11th.  Ruth M and Bev D helped 
on September 11th, Dan J assisted on September 18th, Denise S on September 25th, and Kathy T for October 
9th.  As long as three (3) levels continue, will are still asking for additional assistance with one (1) pre-planned 
story for each Sunday. 
 
Sunday, December 18 - 10:30 AM – Sunday School Christmas Program being planned as part of service. 
 
2.  Vacation Bible School 
As previously reported, VBS took place this summer with approximately 40 children registered and attending on 
various days of the program.  The outpouring of approximately 20 volunteers and the generosity of supporters 
is truly appreciated. 
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3.  Additional Bible Classes 
Pastor Hutter began a Wednesday evening Bible Class in September. 
 
4.  Additional Education Topics for Seniors . . . and the congregation in general 
Ruth Manke is spearheading the project of gathering information on special topics of interest.  Please continue 
to provide Ruth with your interest.  We would like to finish 2016 with 100% accomplishment of the established 
2016 Board of Christian Education goals. 
 
Green Light to Macau 
From Rev. Steve Mahlburg: 
 
Red Light  We were driving from Traverse City, MI to 
Detroit when we stopped at a rest stop near Saginaw. 
When we tried to back out of our parking space, reverse 
would not engage. We pushed it out of the spot and 
headed to a service station. They gave us the bad news. 
The transmission was the problem. There was no way 
to tell how long before we started losing the other gears. 
With over 300,000 miles on the car, there was no reason 
to fix it. We gave the Suburban the red light. Although it 
was a bit of an inconvenience, the Lord provided. We no 
longer need to worry about getting rid of the Suburban.  
Yellow Light  Our lease on our home came due at the 
end of August. We could not in good conscience sign another lease which we would certainly need to break. We 
decided to move to Concordia Seminary in St. Louis because they have apartments set aside for missionaries. 
We had hoped to be deployed before this move, but the Lord had other plans for us. He gave us a yellow light. 
We proceeded with caution and moved to St. Louis.  
Green Light  We moved into a small four-bedroom apartment on September 1. We sold, donated, recycled, gave 
away, and junked most of our possessions, leaving us with a 6’ x 12’ U-Haul trailer which we drove to St. Louis. 
In the evening of the 1st while unpacking our remaining possessions, I received a call from my Area Director, 
Rev. Arthur Rickman. I didn’t know why he was calling me, but I was not expecting the news he gave me. He 
told me that we have been greenlighted. Greenlighting means that we have been okayed to deploy to Macau. At 
this stage, we prepare to deploy overseas. Some of these things include getting immunizations for the whole 
family, getting our visas, and finding an apartment in Macau. We do not have a deployment date yet, but I do 
expect to fulfill all scheduled presentations and preaching. Thank God for You Thank God and thank you for your 
partnership in the Gospel. Your prayers, your encouragement, and your financial support have made this 
possible. We treasure you, and we are comforted to have your support as we go forth in service to God and on 
behalf of the Church to proclaim the Gospel of Jesus Christ in Macau. 
Love, 
Steve & Martha, Autumn, Libby, Skye, Rose, and Duncan 
 
Pastoral Acts 
 
Weddings: Stanley (Joe) Stasick and Mandy Hutter 9/17/2016  at Pilgrim 
 
Funerals: Betty Lou Witzke 9/12/2016   at Penzien-Steele Funeral Home 
 
Around the Circuit 
 
Pig Roast Sunday, October 2 at Faith Lutheran  3033 Wilder (at 2-Mile) 11:30am-2:00pm 
  



 
�
�
�
�
�
�

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 
HOLY 
COMMUNION 
7:00 pm 
 

2 
Sunday School- 9am 
Bible Class- 9am 
HOLY COMMUNION 
10:30am 
Confirmation-11:30am 
 

3 
 

4 
Quilting-
9:30am 
 
Choir-
6:30pm 

5 
Bible Class- 
6:30 pm 

6 7 8 
WORSHIP 
SERVICE 
 7:00 pm 

 
 

9 
Sunday School- 9am 
Bible Class- 9am 
WORSHIP SERVICE 
10:30am 
Confirmation-11:30am 
Trustees-11:30am 
Elders- 7pm 

 

10 
Voters-7pm 

11 
Quilting-
9:30am 
 
Choir-
6:30pm 

12 
Bible Class- 
6:30 pm 

13 
Women’s 
Guild- 7pm 
 
LWML Night 
Bring Your 
Mite Boxes 

14 15 
HOLY 
COMMUNION 
7:00 pm 

 

16 
Sunday School- 9am 
Bible Class- 9am 
HOLY COMMUNION 
10:30am 
Confirmation-11:30am 

 

17 18 
Quilting-
9:30am 
 
Choir-
6:30pm 

19 
Prayer 
Network- 1pm 
 
Bible Class- 
6:30 pm 

20 
Keenagers- 
11am 
 
 
Newsletter 
Deadline  

21 22 
WORSHIP 
SERVICE 
 7:00 pm 

 

23 
Sunday School- 9am 
Bible Class- 9am 
WORSHIP SERVICE 
10:30am 
Confirmation-11:30am 

 

24 25 
Quilting-
9:30am 
 
Choir-
6:30pm 

26 
Bible Class- 
6:30 pm 

27 28 29 
HOLY 
COMMUNION 
7:00 pm 

 

30 
Sunday School- 9am 
Bible Class- 9am 
HOLY COMMUNION 
10:30am 
Confirmation-11:30am 

 

31 
 
 
 
 
 

Reformation 
Day 

     

 
Elders: Paul Pett (Saturdays) Dan Johnson (Sundays) 
Altar Guild:  Dolores Mast 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2 
Susan Jones 
Brett Rosenberg 
Mary Wagner 
 

3 
 

4 
Kayla Dean 
 
Eileen Van Tol 

 

5 
 
 

6 7 8 
 

 
 

9 
 
Diane Carson 

10 
Samantha 
Bursick 
 
Jennifer 
Mallory 
 

11 
Dorothy 
Leinberger 
 

12 
 

 

13 
 
 

14 
Rev. Erv 
Hutter 

15 
 

 

16 
Laura Fischer 

 

17 
Tonya 
Swartout-
Wrege 
 

18 
 

 

19 
Denise 
Cristoforo 
 
Clarice 
Richards 
 

20 
 
 

21 22 
 

 

23 
 
 

 

24 25 
Paul Pett 

 

26 
 

 

27 
Ciara 
Braman 
 
Brady 
Corrion 
 

28 
Gale 
Mielens 

29 
Randy Van Tol 

 

30 
 
 
 
 
 

 

31 
Lorraine 
Witzke 
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